Kenai Peninsula Borough

South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area Expansion –02015-18– Public Hearing Summary

July 17, 2015 – 6:00 p.m.

Seldovia Multi-Purpose Building, Alaska

CALL TO ORDER

In accordance with KPB 16.04.040, a public hearing was held in Seldovia, Alaska on July 17, 2015, at the Seldovia Multi-Purpose Building. Assembly Member Haggerty called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The purpose of the meeting was to hear comments from interested persons favoring or opposing Ordinance 2015-18 which proposes the expansion of the South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area boundaries.

There were present:

Mako Haggerty, Chair Kelly Cooper Brent Johnson

Assembly appointed members of the public hearing special committee.

Also in attendance were:

Colette Thompson, Borough Attorney (via teleconference) Johni Blankenship, Borough Clerk Derotha Ferraro, SPH Director of Public Relations & Marketing

OPEN REMARKS

Borough Attorney Colette Thompson provided an overview of the service area expansion process.

Assembly Member Johnson provided information regarding the proposed expanded boundary area and the purpose of the service area expansion.

Derotha Ferraro, SPH Director of Public Relations & Marketing provided information regarding expanding services of the service area.

PUBLIC HEARING

The following people spoke and asked questions regarding the service area expansion:

Ida Dillon Darlene Crawford Steward Feltberg Chris Lathen
Derotha Ferraro, SPH
Bobby Sweat
Laurel Hilts
Paulette Carluccio
Dick Wayland
Dave Young Williams
Bryan Barrett
Crystal Collier
John Holberg
Randy Sweet
Mary Klinger, Seldovia City Clerk
Walter McKennis
Rod Hilts

ADJOURNMENT

Chair Haggerty adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m.